
Dear Chairman John Barker and the members of the House Committee on Federal and State 
Affairs:

I OPPOSE House Bill HB2220.

I'm typing this as my 4 year old son sleeps who will likely follow the 3 generations of my family
who have attended Kansas Universities. These institutions have provided a handgun free 
learning environment where 2 federal attorneys, a board certified hematologist oncologist a 
social worker, a college educator, 2 elementary teachers, an accountant and a successful 
entrepreneur were educated without fear that the person next to them had a gun. If you 
choose to allow hand guns on the campuses of Kansas universities they will no longer be a 
safe place for our children to learn and become the educated adults Kansas so desperately 
needs. 

College can be a difficult time while children are learning manage many responsibilities. 
Carrying a hand gun has proven to be a very difficult one as demonstrated by Boner Springs, 
Kanas Representative Willie Dove when he lost a loaded .380 handgun for 2 days that he had
left in a desk during a meeting of the House Education Committee. 

Thank you for your consideration,

Josh Fry | Owner / Director / Editor / DP
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